 SWINEFLEET PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the meeting of the Parish Council held at Swinefleet School on Thursday 16th February 2017
Councillors present;
Cllrs; Hirst, Ellin, Hoodless, Hart, Bradwell ,Partington ,Buttery.
Public present: Ward Cllr John Barratt.
1699                Apologies for absence.
Cllr Bristow.
1700    
Declarations of interest


None declared.

1701
To approve the minutes of the council meeting held on 19th January 2017.
Minutes circulated to all councillors prior to the meeting and confirmed as a true and correct record and signed by the chairman.
1702

Matters arising from previous meeting minutes.
Play area- Cllr Hirst performed the weekly inspection for the last month and reported planting 10 new trees around the field perimeter to fill up gaps. There is also a loose area of fencing which requires monitoring in case it gets any worse but at the moment it is safe.
The book was handed to Cllr Bradwell to perform the next month’s weekly inspection.
Kings Head passage-Cllr Hart previously informed the parish council that the damaged passage and steps have still not been repaired leading from High Street and Low Street running between number 12 High Street and the King’s Head public house. ERYC have now been to the site and made repairs however it was noted that some floor damage still remains ie potholes and cracked concrete. ERYC Highways have been made aware of this and are to return to make good the area. It was resolved that the clerk will remind and chase up ERYC Highways dept.
.
Fisk Lane parking concerns- Cllr Hirst reported traffic problems in this narrow road caused by cars parking either side of the road thus creating no or limited  access through the road and /or vehicles having to reverse and choose another route due to no through access at all. The clerk has contacted ERYC requesting double yellow lines along parts of the road to create passing places for vehicles wishing to pass through this narrow road thus creating a vehicular through way at all times, however ERYC refuse to place double yellow lines as there is no accident history recorded for this road and as such no justification to do anything. It was resolved that the clerk requests a site visit with ERYC and councillors to show them the problem and discuss what can be done about it.

Mole problem-Cllr Bristow previously reported a mole problem in the cemetery. The clerk obtained quotes to eradicate this problem and chose the services of Holy Moley to help. This company have made 3 visits to the site, laid traps and have so far caught 4 moles. They have however reported the theft of several traps which has hindered the work. This will be reported to the police. It was resolved that the company will be hired to make a further 3 visits to hopefully eradicate the problem for good.

Field fence/Astro turf-Cllr Hirst met up with the school headmistress to discuss the possibility of a joint application for funding for either a new perimeter fence or Astro turf. It was decided that Astro turf would be more beneficial to the school and its children and that the school would give their full help and support to obtain funding for this project. It was resolved that the councillors meet up on the field on 18th February to look at what areas would be suitable to place the turf and then to obtain quotations for the turf
1703
 
Planning applications


Application for change of buildings/yard use at Croft Farm for J.Gossop. Ref 16/03466/PLF.



Noted as APROVED by ERYC.
1704

Correspondence received/issues raised by councillors.
Damaged gully-Cllr Hirst reported a sunken damaged gully outside Quayfield Square that has broken again despite being repaired a few weeks ago. The clerk has already reported this to ERYC due to the danger it created and it was noted that this has now been re repaired.

Councillor vacancy-it was sadly reported that due to the untimely death of Cllr Eric Holt there is now a vacancy on the parish council. The clerk will send a sympathy card to the family on behalf of the parish council and several councillors will attend the funeral also.

The clerk will advertise the vacancy and notify ERYC after the funeral date.
1705

Ward councillor’s report.
Cllr John Barratt kindly brought in some dog fouling stickers to be placed around the village. Cllr Barratt also reported on concerns noticed recently of speeding traffic down Low Street. It appears HGVs delivering stone are travelling through the village at high speeds. Although this may be short term it was resolved to try and obtain the hauliers name and number plate to report to the police.
1706                
Financial matters..
Cheques approved for payment;
Cq no 101733 S.Belton (Feb wages) 
Cq no 101734 Came & Co £110.00
Cq no 101736 L.Amor £10.00
Cq no 101735 S.Belton £124.06 expenses
1707 

Date of next meeting.



Confirmed as Thursday 16th March 2017 at 7.00pm. 
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